
Jarvis Township Meeting 
June 21, 2022 

 
 
 

Opening of the Town and Road & Bridge Meeting.  
 
Meeting was called to order by Supervisor Andrea May. 
 
The meeting started with the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
Roll call was taken, Trustees Scott Wiesehan, Nathan Hovatter and Monica Hartlein were in attendance. 
Also in attendance was Supervisor Andrea May, Highway Road Commissioner Dale Grapperhaus, 
Assessor Jessica Dudley and Township Clerk Alan Dunstan. 
 
Motion was made by Nathan Hovatter and seconded by Scott Weisehan to accept the minutes of the 
January Board Meeting.  All voted aye on voice vote.  
 
Motion made by Monica Hartlein and seconded by Nathan Hovatter to approve the claims for both the 
Town and Road Funds.  Roll call taken, all voting aye. 
 
Under Action Items: 
 
A motion was made by Scott Wiesehan and seconded by Monica Hartlein to approve the budgets for 
both the Town and Road and Bridge Funds.  Roll call taken, all voting aye. 
 
A motion was made by Scott Wiesehan and seconded by Nathan Hovatter to approve the second 
payment to Stutz for the Country Lane Project.  The current bill is $285,899.19 which would make the 
total paid of $477,350.69.  Roll call taken, all voting aye. 
 
Supervisor Andrea May informed the board that she is purchasing a work station and computer for the 
Supervisors Office. 
 
Under New Business: 
 
Supervisor Andrea May and Dale Grapperhaus along with City of Troy Administrator jay Keevanhad a 
meeting with the county board members representing Jarvis Township on funding for storm sewer 
issues.  This is the list of concerns the township reported; 
 

1) Bridge at Timber Ridge off Lower Marine Road 
2) Retention Pond – Kensington Subdivision 
3) “Gates of Hell” area off Longhi and Lochmann Roads 
4) Bauer Road and Country Lane 

 
Supervisor May reported that she has one resume for the Administrative Assistant position, hopes to get 
more. 
 
The auditors will be here from July 26th – 28th to work on the township audit. 



Assessor Jessica Dudley informed the board that the property tax bills are out. 
  
Road Commissioner Dale Grapperhaus made a short report to the board.  Currently doing a lot of 
mowing and spraying. 
 
Motion was made by Scott Wiesehan and seconded by Monica Hartlien to adjourn the meeting.  All 
voted aye.  The next meeting will be held on July 18, 2022.   
 
Alan J. Dunstan, Jarvis Township Clerk  


